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This week we are on Chartwells’ menu Week 3 

 Beam of the Week! 

CRANTOCK— Archer for always working hard with his learning 

FISTRAL— Emily for good reading and trying hard with her spellings 

LAMORNA— Skye for being resilient and always trying hard with her work 

MAENPORTH— Lucy for being reflective all week and has had some super 
ideas  
GODREVY— Ava  for being a resilient learner and trying her best! 

PORTHMEOR— Kacie for her improved focus and attitude to learning  

PORTHCURNO— Ailla for working hard all week 

SWANPOOL— Layla for perseverance and team spirit 

CADGWITH— Jessica for always being helpful and focused on her work 

POLZEATH— Taylor for resilience with his learning 

HARLYN— Degan for showing great attitude towards his work and other 
people in his class  

PERRANUTHNOE— Kye for showing great leadership skills and 100% effort in 
his work  

GWENVOR— Oliver H for amazing support of others 

KYNANCE—  Erin for being brave and going on camp and trying every activity 

 

Our 4Rs are: 
Resilience, 

Reflectiveness, 

Resourcefulness, 

Relationships.  

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Friday 27th May: Jubilee Celebration—children please wear red, white & blue 

Monday 30th May - 3rd June: Half Term 

Monday 25 & Tuesday 26th July: Staff Training (school closed to pupils). 

Wednesday 27th July—SUMMER HOLIDAYS! 
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Phonics 

At Rosemellin, our Phonics journey starts in Foundation Stage where the children learn Set 1 sounds 

and progress on to Set 2 and Set 3 sounds as they enter Key Stage One. 

Children are assessed every half term to determine which coloured RWI group is the most suitable 

for their reading ability.  

During RWI lessons children learn a new sound, review previously learnt sounds, read decodable 

green words, spell words and read a text that has been carefully matched for them.  

Whilst learning to read new words, children are encouraged to identify the ‘Special Friends’ first, 

then ‘Fred Talk’ the word before reading the word as a whole. 

For resources, videos, free eBooks and general information about Read Write Inc please follow this 

link: Parent guide to Read Write Inc. Phonics | Oxford Owl  

After half term, our Year One children 

will be taking part in the Phonics 

Screening Check. The check contains 40 

words that are divided into two         

sections. Each section contains a      

mixture of real words and  pseudo 

words. The aim of the check is to       

ensure that all children can accurately  

decode words to read. 

Last week, we were very fortunate to 

have our Read Write Inc consultant in 

school. It is always a pleasure to invite 

Heather into school to support both 

staff and children with our RWI journey. 

Heather was very complimentary on 

how focused our children were during 

lessons and was impressed with their 

reading abilities.  

https://home.oxfordowl.co.uk/reading/reading-schemes-oxford-levels/read-write-inc-phonics-guide/
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Read, Read, Read 

One of the key drivers of our curriculum is that we teach our children to read. It is so important 
that the children read every evening, even if it is only for 5 or 10 minutes. You will not believe 
the difference this makes to their ability and, once children can read, the rest of the curriculum 
becomes a whole lot easier. We are finding that the greatest barrier to our children’s               
understanding in reading is their fluency and children only get better at this with practice. Please, 
make sure you encourage your child to read. If your child is a ittle older- in Years 5 and 6-        
perhaps they can read fluently but would benefit from being asked questions about what they 
have read in order to check their understanding.  

Should you need any support or help, please speak with your child’s class teacher or our English 

lead, Mr Cromey  

Don’t forget! 

 

We are now turning our thoughts to our celebrations on Friday 27th, for the Queens’ Jubilee. 
Please don’t  forget that on this day the children can wear red, white or blue. Each class will 
also be celebrating a different decade of the Queen’s reign. We are all very much looking 
forward to the day and hope it will be memorable for our children. 

Fantastic news 

 

We know you will join with us in congratulating Emma Hooper- YR Teaching Assistant- 
and her husband, Nathan as they became the proud parents of a little boy, Joey Ray. It 
has been six weeks and both are doing brilliantly (as we knew they would). This is such a 
special time for the family, and Joey’s big brother Albie, and we know they are enjoying 
every minute. We, of course, can’t wait until Emma is back with us in 2023 but we do not 
want to wish this special time away for them as we all know just how quickly it goes.  
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Porthtowan Players Youth Group are going to be performing Chitty Chitty Bang Bang in 
October half term. We are looking for new members, especially boys, from aged 6-18. 

If you are interested speak to Mrs S Smith or Miss J Odgers for more info.  
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Mrs Finn’s Message 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

I hope you are looking forward to this week,  hotly pursued by half term. It’s on the horizon 
but we still have a busy week ahead in the meantime and one that we are all very much   
looking forward to. 

 

Last week our Year 6s visited Barton Hall in Devon and the reports I received about their    
behaviour, enjoyment and participation were all very positive. It is always so lovely to see our 
children in the context of school camp, so different to the classroom.  A huge thank you to all 
the staff involved who work so hard in making our residentials run smoothly- school            
administrators, teachers and Teaching Assistants who all so readily give of their time to      
ensure our children have the best of times. Thank you. Those children who did not attend 
camp also made us very proud by participating in class activities and worked together as a 
group, brilliantly. Well done. 

 

Mrs Finn 


